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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A-02

815 F Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002
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January 6, 2005

Mr. Kenneth L. Wainstein
United States Attorney for the District of Columbia

Judiciary Center

555 Fourth Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Charles H. Ramsey
Chief of Police, Metropolitan Police Department
300 Indiana Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20001

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

1350 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, #102

Washington, DC 20004

Re:  Continued Violence on the 600 Block of 10th Street, NE

Mr. Wainstein, Mr. Ramsey and Councilmember Ambrose:
 

As single member district commissioner, I am taking the unusual approach of inviting you to participate in a community meeting on January 13, 2004, from 6:00pm to 7:00pm at the Miner Elementary School located at 601 15th Street, NE to discuss the continued violent crime on the 600 block of 10th Street, NE.  This meeting will promptly start at 6:00pm and end sharply one hour later due to the fact that ANC 6A will be holding its monthly meeting at this location starting at 7:00pm.  As predicted close to a year ago, and as evident by recent murder on December 24, 2004, it appears that the house at 633 10th Street, NE continues to plague our community.  Simply put, this is the third homicide and fourth shooting associated with this residence, in addition to what seems to be continued drug activity, and we believe this makes a strong case for a nuisance property.

The three attached letters document our year long struggle to bring attention to the alleged drug selling, shootings and stabbings that have taken place directly across the street from the Sherwood Recreation Center and the Prospect / Goding Learning Center.  Concerned residents and business leaders have been invited to attend this meeting to participate.  The intention of this meeting is to identify specific actions, with input from your offices, that can be brought to bear on this long-time problem, which Mayor Williams singled out as a concern at his Ward 6 neighborhood summit held at Sherwood Recreation Center last year.

Every day this problem remains unsolved, is another day that our children who attend Prospect / Goding Learning Center and the residents who use the Sherwood Recreation Center place their lives at risk by merely walking on the sidewalks on Tenth, F and G Streets, NE.  We look forward to discussing your concrete plans and proposed actions.  Please confirm your attendance by electronic mail to fengler6a02@yahoo.com by January 11, 2005.
Respectfully,

Joseph Fengler, 
Commissioner Single Member District, 6A-02
February 25, 2004
Mr. Roscoe C. Howard

United States Attorney for the District of Columbia

Judiciary Center

555 Fourth Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Howard:

As single member district commissioner, I am concerned that the nuisance abatement process at 633 10th Street, NE has reached an impasse and that communications with residents has atrophied.  On behalf of our community, I am asking that your office provide a written update on the status of this action no later than March 10, 2004.  

In the last six months, this block has experienced at least three serious crimes — including one assault with a deadly weapon yesterday at 10 p.m. in the basement of this property just as the Sherwood Recreation Center was closing its doors for the evening across the street.  In October, there was another shooting across the street from this property; the victim was an acquaintance of this household.  During the summer of 2003, an assault with a deadly weapon at the property’s abutting alley resulted in a fatality – the person was beaten to death.   For many years, residents have observed these additional illegal or nuisance activities at or adjacent to this property:

(1) Person-to-person exchanges of money and drugs in full view of the community;

(2) Presence of alcoholics and drug addicts loitering in the evenings and on weekends; 

(3) Gathering of people with clear substance abuse problems; 

(4) Loud noise, traffic, and nightly parties; 

(5) Consistent motor vehicle thefts, abandoned vehicles, litter and other nuisance activities. 

Our community lives in fear, too frightened to call the police, wary of begging for help and amazed that an open-air drug market remains open despite our efforts to close it.  With the recent opening of the Sherwood Recreation Center, the drug dealers from this property have been able to expand their trade to our children.  It is incomprehensible that the Prospect/Goding School, located at the corner of 10th and F Streets, will be allowed to reopen in June next to the shooting gallery that 10th Street has become.

While it is hard to blame all this on one property, the elderly woman who resides here allows criminals to pick up, shoot or ingest drugs.  This is only one address in the neighborhood-wide drug market.  But from our perspective, it is the command-and-control center.  It needs to be shut down.  Bureaucratic caution and calculating procedure must yield to immediate action.  Our lives are at risk.  The safety of our community demands continued diligence and communication from your office during this abatement process, and reassurance that it will be actively pursued to final resolution.  

Respectfully,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, ANC 6A-02 Commissioner

cc:
Ms. Sylvia Garza, U.S. Attorney’s Office, Supervisor Community Outreach Specialist


Mr. Brian Sonfield, U.S. Attorney’s Office, District of Columbia


Ms. Anita LaRue, U.S. Attorney’s Office, District of Columbia

Ward 6 Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Neil O. Albert, Director, D.C. Department of Parks and Recreation

Lt. Ronald Netter, Metropolitan Police Department, Police Service Area 510

January 5, 2004
Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz

President, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center

Ms. Peggy Cooper Cafritz:


On November 21, 2003, I sent a letter to Ms. Sarah Woodhead regarding the status of the Prospect / Goding Learning Center.  As the single member district representative, I have grave concerns about the lack of progress on the Prospect/Goding Learning Center.  In my letter to Ms. Woodhead, I requested the following:  

(1) Light Maintenance -- broken lights must be continually replaced to deter criminal activity.

(2) Temporary Fence -- permit application needs to be filed to erect the temporary fence.

(3) Permanent Fence -- should deter access to the grounds after ours.  

(4) Project Completion – what is the current completion date?

Furthermore, I requested that Ms. Woddhead’s office provide a written monthly update to me electronically no later than the fifth day of each month.  The goal of this last request was to provide a mechanism for monthly communication so that we can work together to open the second jewel of our neighborhood – a safe school located next to a beautiful Sherwood Recreation center.  As of today, we have a fence installed with most of the flood lights working.  However, we have not received any information on the current completion date or the requested monthly update.  In fact, we have not received any communication from Ms. Woodhead.  

On December 11, 2003, our Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) voted unanimously to endorse my initial request for a monthly status report on this project to be sent electronically to me no later than the 5th day of each month.  As the community has been working together to address this issue, many of us would like to know what the proposed use of this building will be after this project is completed.  To that end, we would like to invite you to attend our February ANC meeting to update our community on the status of this project and the future use of the building.  The meeting will be held on February 12, 2004 at 7:00pm at the Miner Elementary School.  To accommodate your busy schedule, we will place this topic as the first order of business on the agenda.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Councilmember Kevin Chavous


Tommy Wells, District of Columbia Board of Education


Ms. Sarah Woodhead

Lt. Ronald Netter, PSA 510
November 22, 2003

Sarah J. Woodhead

Director, Office of Facilities Management

District of Columbia Public Schools

1709 3rd Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center (920 F St. NE, bordered by 9th and 10th Streets)

Ms. Sarah Woodhead,


As single member district representative, I have grave concerns about the lack of progress at the Prospect/Goding Learning Center:  A wall-replacement project has languished for two years with little urgency for completion; the site is an ongoing magnet for crime, including an October shooting on school grounds, loitering, drug dealing, prostitution and vagrancy; and oversight from school staff and other parties has been poor to nonexistent. 

The school’s neighborhood residents have spent hours over many months working with District of Columbia Public School officials (some of whom had never visited school), the Army Corps of Engineers, the Mayor’s office, the DC School Board and the Metropolitan Police Department to draw attention to this problem, which falls under your oversight.  

The situation is in crisis and demands clear guidance and a definitive completion timeline.  The recently opened Sherwood Recreation Center shares a common property line with this dangerous school. The outdoor basketball court abuts school property.  Our children are at risk.  How long before a child falls victim to the illegal drug use, prostitution and gang-related fights taking place regularly at Goding/Prospect?  Please take notice of this explosive situation. 

Specifically, the community has requested the following action steps:

(5) Light Maintenance - broken lights must be continually replaced to deter criminal activity.

(6) Temporary Fence - expedite temporary fence, encasing all low walls and dark, grassy areas that draw criminals.

(7) Permanent Fence - should be attractive and in tune with neighborhood aesthetics and deter access to the grounds after hours. 

(8) Ongoing Security Patrols - school security, working with DC Police, should establish ongoing school patrols during hot spot times of 3 p.m. and 12 a.m. 

(9) Project Completion - ever-changing completion date needs to be firmly established and met, with fines for noncompliance.

I am requesting that your office provide a written monthly update no later than the 5th of each month to circulate to the community. The community has been in the dark and suffering from this for far too long.  By having this communication, we can work together to open the second jewel of our neighborhood — a safe school next to a beautiful recreation center.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Commissioner

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Councilmember Kevin Chavous


Tommy Wells, DC Board of Education


Lt. Ronald Netter, PSA 510
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